Regular Meeting
July 13th, 2020

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Village of North Lewisburg Council met on July 13th, 2020 at 6:30 PM in the Village Community Room. 
Mayor Cheryl Hollingsworth called the meeting to order. Roll call was answered by Beech, Collier, Murphy, Ohashi, Street, and Warner. All present joined in the Pledge of Allegiance.
Murphy made a motion to accept the June minutes, Collier seconded, all in favor. Ohashi made a motion to accept the June financials, Street seconded, all in favor. 
FINANCE:
Administrator Yoder and Fiscal Officer McCombs presented the 2022 Temporary Budget which resembles the budget approved last year. Warner motioned to accept as presented, Collier seconded, all in favor.

MAYOR:
Mayor Hollingsworth thanked the Northeast Champaign County Fire District for their fireworks display help at the Triad football field.

ADMINISTRATOR:
Administrator Yoder had a few updates. County Engineer have finished chip and seal of alleys and parking area. Administrator Yoder is continuing to work on a grant for ADA doors at the Municipal Building. Administrator Yoder, Mayor Hollingsworth, and Fiscal Officer McCombs have sat in on several zoom meetings related to the American Rescue Plan Act funds. It is estimated that the Village of North Lewisburg will be able to receive $150,000 to $180,000 for use on water, sewer, or storm water infrastructure.  

STAFF REPORTS:
The North Lewisburg Policing Activity Report was given for the month of June. 18 warnings were given and 18 citations totaling 36 traffic stops. 

Water and Sewer report was given. Waste Water Plant repairs will begin shortly. Water is quiet at this time. The Townsend Street storm water system is being repaired. 

HEARING OF CITIZENS:
Sindey Baldwin presented an update of the resurfacing of the playground basketball court. The court has been resurfaced and lines have been painted on. Street Superintendent Stokes refinished the backboard and rims, and replaced the nets. Ms. Baldwin would like to host a basketball tournament July 31st. 

Keisha Warner was invited to speak, she is the director of Cool Tools 4 School. There will be an event at the North Lewisburg United Methodist Church on August 11th 6pm-8pm. At this event there will be school supplies, backpacks, shoes, and haircuts given away in addition to other county resources. All students and parents are encouraged to come.

There was a complaint about the use of an alley near a North Sycamore Street business. The citizen complained of the size of trucks going down the alley and the length of time spent loading and unloading in the alley. Chief Bodey explained that at this time there have been no laws broken.

Collier motioned to adjourn, Ohashi seconded, all in favor.
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